

## The Misconsin Early Mustangers

"A FEW TO PRESERVE THE BEST"

November 18,1980

## "The Needbag"

"Two cents worth from the new Editor"

As you all know, our regional club is young, enthusiastic, promising but still a little rough around the edges. It will take some time for us to coordinate ourselves into a smooth running efficient organization. Thus far our club has expanded to 39 members and is still growing. With this much interest and enthusiasm, our club can't help but develop into one of the most worthwile and rewarding groups to ever hit our state. All we need right now is for everyone to accept some of the frustration and uncertainties we may face, either at meetings or future trips the newsletter, or what -ever. What we really need to get things rolling is your feedback and ideas plus in -formation that is of interest to our club. Feel free to present your input at the meetings, to Dick Doria or any member of the newsletter staff. We thank you for your patronage.

Paul Roewer

"The Meeting----October 27, 1980"

Under old business; A committee meeting for the February Dinner/Meeting will be called the month of December. A new logo to be used on the back of our jackets was presented. (I've just seen jackets in red and blue with the logo affixed, and they really tell what our club stands for, Mustangers galloping across the state of Wisconsin.) Order forms for the jackets were available after the meeting. Members were reminded that anyone receiving the Mustang Club of America renewal notice form, should pay their national due <a href="https://doi.org/10.1008/PH.0UR CLUB">THROUGH OUR CLUB</a> only! We will now meet monthly through the whole year with the exception of December.

Under new business; A committee was formed to do research on a spring trip to Dearborn, Michigan. This is set tentatively for early May 1981. Committee chairman is Bob Beauparland, members are Dick Doria, Bob Zimmermann, Mike Long and Bob Wroblewski. The idea of showing our Mustangs at shopping malls will be discussed.

Please note!!!! Anyone interested in a Christmas get together or party on Sat. December 13th should contact Penny Ottow before November 24th. She can be reached between 6 and 10 P.M. at 782-4633.

As we regretfully corral our Mustangs for the winter, it was noted that over half the membership was at the October meeting, keep up the good work.

After the meeting the lights dimmed and a hush filled the room. The silver screen suddenly came to life and was greeted by a roar from the crowd which continued throughought the show of the magnificent men and ladies in their Mustangs. Down the highways, beautiful scenery, motel, watch tower, delicous dinner and the winery. Thanks to all the participants and the wonderful commentary which came out of the darkness, Bob Beauparlands excellent photography, This will be a trip long remembered..... It was the last trip of the year, a Big HIGH! Or maybe I'm just thinking of that swaying tower again? Oh welllillill.

Marlene Witczak

## From the Pres.

Well Mustangers the first issue of the "Feedbag" with joint input is now to press. I'd like to congratulate the members of our newsletter staff. Paul Roewer is our editor. Marlene Witczak is our feature writer and "make it so you can read it person". Steve Barmash is in charge of classified ads. Of course I'll try to keep my 2¢ coming to you every month. Let's give all these fine people our cooperation in getting the newsletter in shape.

Please note that due to a scheduling problem, we must meet on Sunday Nov. 30th at 7:30 P.M. NOT MONDAY !!!!!! We hope this does not inconvenience anyone. Also, by next meeting we will be submitting our second club jacket order. Jackets are done and can be picked up for those who ordered at the last meeting. Finally progress! I am working on a club T-shirt fund raising package for the future. See you all the 30th.

The following new members are welcomed to our club this month. Please update your rosters.

#36	#37	#38	#39
Paul Roewer	Gene Schille	Jim Hale	Joe Babboni
425 E. Lily Drive	1333 N. 118th Street	7734 W. Denver Street	4950 S. 95th Street
Oak Creek, Wisconsin	Wauwatosa, Wisconsin	Milwaukee, Wisconsin	Greenfield, Wisconsin
53154	53226	53223	53228
762-1072	475-6794	353-2949	425-5834
69 fbk	67 conv-72 cpe	66 cpe	65 con-65 GT-66 cpe-66 fbk

## CLASSIFIED ADS

For Sale: Custom rubber hand stamps. \$2.00 per line. Call Dick Doria 761-2267.

For Sale: One '69 gasoline cap with wire bail. Very good shape! \$20.00

Call Steve Barmash for details. 351-0036.

This is your advertising section for things you want to buy, sell or trade. more participation we have in it, the better it will be. All ads can be mailed to me at 8575 North Manor Lane, Fox Point, Wisconsin 53217, or they can be phomed to me at 351-0036. Please call after 6:30 P.M.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*Limit thirty words per member per month\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\* \*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*Ads run one month unless otherwise instructed\*\*\*\*\*\*

Steve Barmash